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Douglas and the 
team would like to 
wish you  and 
yours a very            
Happy Christmas         
and a Happy and 
Healthy 2021.  

 

COVID 19 HALTS BANBURY START 

Covid 19 has had a 

dramatic effect on 

sporting events and 

public gatherings.  The 

Classique Start at Banbury 

scheduled for January 

2021 has become the 

latest casualty of the 

pandemic.  After careful 

consideration by the UK 

organisers and the 

Council it has been 

decided that, in the interests of public health and in order to meet the 

requirements of legislation and local restrictions, the Banbury Start has been 

cancelled.  The Automobile Club de Monaco understand the situation and are 

in complete agreement.  The good news is that entrants have the option to 

Start in Valence, but a number have decided to withdraw and enter the 2022 

event.  We are all very disappointed.  These are unusual times but the most 

important consideration is to keep everyone safe.  We hope to be back with 

a UK Start for 2022 and already know of a number of crews who are planning 

with that in mind, including car preparation.  For the same reasons, there will 

be no Heritage Runs for 2021. 



DUNCAN MASSIE AND RON ADAM  ALL SET FOR 2022 

 

After long and successful careers in motorsport Duncan Massie and Ron 

Adam decided that they would enter the Rallye Monte Carlo Classique as 

their retirement bash.  Duncan sourced this smart Wolseley 1500 up north 

and drove it home without any problems.  It had obviously been much 

loved.  They then set about preparing it for the Monte.  Duncan tells me 

that the engine has been overhauled and modified up to period Works 

ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ  IŜ ǎŀȅǎ ά¢ƘŜ ŜƴƎƛƴŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƳƻŘƛŦƛŜŘ ōȅ 9ƴƎƛƴŜ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜΣ 

with high compression pistons large valves and twin carburettors.  I have 

ŀƭǎƻ  ΧΧ  ŦƛǘǘŜŘ ŀƴ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ ƛƎƴƛǘƛƻƴΦέ  IŜ ƛǎ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ 

new clutch hydraulic system to be delivered.  Inside he has fitted sports 

seats and full harness seat belts as there were no seat belts in the car. 

Like a number of other Classique hopefuls, Duncan and Ron decided that it 

would be a better idea to enter in 2022 rather than 2021 because of the 

current pandemic.  We are looking forward to seeing them and the 

Wolseley  on the Start line and at the Finish in Monaco in 2022. 



 

Both the Wolseley 1500 and the Riley 1.5 featured in the Monte Carlo 

wŀƭƭƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ мфрлΩǎ ŀƴŘ мфслΩǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜƭȅ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ 

²ƻƭǎŜƭŜȅ мрллΩǎ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƪǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ wƛƭŜȅ мΦр ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ǎǇƻǊǘȅ 

engine with twin carbs, a higher compression ratio and slightly lowered 

suspension.  You will notice from the photograph that the Works teams 

used Wolseley headlamps and not the original Riley 1.5 hooded headlamps 

as the Wolseley ones were thought to be more aerodynamic! 



IMMACULATE JAGUAR FOR SALE 

 


